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MEMORANDUM NO. 3
DATE:
 APRIL 26, 2004
SUBJECT:
FY 2005 MERIT PAY POLICY 

FOR SPECIAL ATTENTION OF:
All Employees

Next Review Date:
May, 2004
The 2004 Idaho Legislature appropriated 2% funding for change in employee compensation (CEC) for fiscal year 2005.  The following pay policy has received approval by the Idaho Transportation Board as the merit pay program for fiscal year 2005 effective June 6, 2004.  The overall goal of the plan is to recognize performance.
Eligibility
· All classified employees who have permanent status and who have a current performance rating on file with at least a Meets Expectations rating as of June 6, 2004 are eligible.  

· Benefited temporary employees with at least six months cumulative service and who are performing satisfactorily are eligible.
· Employees on entrance or voluntary probation hired on or before June 6, 2004 are eligible. A performance evaluation must be completed prior to the increase becoming effective. 

Criteria

· Classified employees who meet performance expectations will receive a 2% merit increase or a .25 cent increase, whichever is greater;

· Classified employees who exceed performance expectations will receive a 2.25% merit increase or a .25 cent increase, whichever is greater;

· Classified employees who significantly exceed expectations will receive a 2.5% merit increase or a .25 cent increase, whichever is greater.

· 8-month temporary employees who are performing satisfactorily will receive a 2% merit increase or a .25 cent merit increase, whichever is greater.
Human Resource Services will issue any guidance memos necessary to process the merit increases.  All other provisions of the Department salary administration policy as outlined in the Human Resource Manual will remain in effect.
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